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prior to Commission action on the peti-
tion. Persons submitting statements in 
opposition to a petition are encouraged 
to provide copies of such statements to 
the petitioner. 

(b) It is the duty of the petitioner, or 
any person submitting a statement in 
support of or in opposition to a peti-
tion, to keep himself or herself ap-
prised of developments regarding the 
petition. Information regarding the 
status of petitions is available from the 
Office of the Secretary of the Commis-
sion. 

(c) The Office of the Secretary shall 
send to the petitioner a copy of the 
staff briefing package on his or her pe-
tition at the same time the package is 
transmitted to the Commissioners for 
decision. 

§ 1051.8 Public hearings on petitions. 
(a) The Commission may hold a pub-

lic hearing or may conduct such inves-
tigation or proceeding, including a pub-
lic meeting, as it deems appropriate to 
determine whether a petition should be 
granted. 

(b) If the Commission decides that a 
public hearing on a petition, or any 
portion thereof, would contribute to its 
determination of whether to grant or 
deny the petition, it shall publish in 
the FEDERAL REGISTER a notice of a 
hearing on the petition and invite in-
terested persons to submit their views 
through an oral or written presen-
tation or both. The hearings shall be 
informal, nonadversary, legislative- 
type proceedings in accordance with 16 
CFR part 1052. 

§ 1051.9 Factors the Commission con-
siders in granting or denying peti-
tions. 

(a) The major factors the Commis-
sion considers in deciding whether to 
grant or deny a petition regarding a 
product include the following items: 

(1) Whether the product involved pre-
sents an unreasonable risk of injury. 

(2) Whether a rule is reasonably nec-
essary to eliminate or reduce the risk 
of injury. 

(3) Whether failure of the Commis-
sion to initiate the rulemaking pro-
ceeding requested would unreasonably 
expose the petitioner or other con-
sumers to the risk of injury which the 

petitioner alleges is presented by the 
product. 

(4) Whether, in the case of a petition 
to declare a consumer product a 
‘‘banned hazardous product’’ under sec-
tion 8 of the CPSA, the product is 
being or will be distributed in com-
merce and whether a feasible consumer 
product safety standard would ade-
quately protect the public from the un-
reasonable risk of injury associated 
with such product. 

(b) In considering these factors, the 
Commission will treat as an important 
component of each one the relative pri-
ority of the risk of injury associated 
with the product about which the peti-
tion has been filed and the Commis-
sion’s resources available for rule-
making activities with respect to that 
risk of injury. The CPSC Policy on Es-
tablishing Priorities for Commission 
Action, 16 CFR 1009.8, sets forth the 
criteria upon which Commission prior-
ities are based. 

§ 1051.10 Granting petitions. 

(a) The Commission shall either 
grant or deny a petition within a rea-
sonable time after it is filed, taking 
into account the resources available 
for processing the petition. The Com-
mission may also grant a petition in 
part or deny it in part. If the Commis-
sion grants a petition, it shall begin 
proceedings to issue, amend or revoke 
the rule under the appropriate provi-
sions of the statutes under its adminis-
tration. Beginning a proceeding means 
taking the first step in the rulemaking 
process (issuance of an advance notice 
of proposed rulemaking or a notice of 
proposed rulemaking, whichever is ap-
plicable). 

(b) Granting a petition and beginning 
a proceeding does not necessarily mean 
that the Commission will issue, amend 
or revoke the rule as requested in the 
petition. The Commission must make a 
final decision as to the issuance, 
amendment, or revocation of a rule on 
the basis of all available relevant infor-
mation developed in the course of the 
rulemaking proceeding. Should later 
information indicate that the action is 
unwarranted or not necessary, the 
Commission may terminate the pro-
ceeding. 
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